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Dean’s Message -- by Jonathan Stark 
The COVID pandemic stands like a wall across my memory, dividing all time into “before” and 

“after” the pandemic.  It’s not just me, lots of folks tell me they experience the same.  And the 

time before the pandemic seems vague, distant, and hard to recall.  Thus I’m so pleased to be 

able to tell you that our Chapter is able to reach back “across the wall” so to speak, and pull a 

lost opportunity back into the present for our edification and enjoyment.   

You might recall that on March 21, 2020 we were to have a workshop on Wilbur Held given by 

David Schelat at the Presbyterian Church in Haddonfield.  But the pandemic lockdown began the 

weekend before, forcing us to cancel that workshop and other events.  Our chapter did not 

meet in person again for over a year.   

But our Program Committee has been able to work with David Schelat to bring back the work-

UPCOMING CHAPTER EVENT 

Workshop on the Music of  

Wilbur Held 

Led by David Schelat   

Saturday, March 22, 10:00am  

at Audubon United Methodist 

Church,  

314 W Graisbury Ave, Audubon, 

NJ 08106  
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Bryn Mawr Presbyterian Church 

January Jumpstart 

January 25, 2025 

Pictured: Composers Evelyn Larter, Paul Fejko, Erik 

Meyer, Balint Karosi and David Schelat,  Guest Artists 

Choral Director Rollo Dilworth and Organist Renee 

Anne Louprette. 
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Dean’s Message,  continued from page 1 

shop on the organ music of Wilbur Held, and it will be held on Saturday morning, March 22, at Audubon United Methodist Church.  

To quote former Dean Vernon Williams, writing in 2020, “David has chosen a representative selection of Held’s compositions arranged by 

liturgical season, but instead of playing all the music himself, he has asked our members to sign up to play as well. This way we’ll be more in-

volved in the workshop and it will be more fun and interesting for everyone.”  Members of the Program Committee soon will be looking 

for volunteers to play selected compositions of Held’s at this workshop.  If you might be interested in playing, there’s no need to 

wait to be contacted, please reach out to Program Committee co-chairs David Doan or Will Powell.  More details about this event 

will appear in the March issue of Sforzando. 

Now for a bit of shameless self-promotion.  There’s a concert on Friday evening, February 28, at St. Andrew’s Episcopal Church in 

Mount Holly (see the ad elsewhere in this issue.)  It is a piano & organ duet concert, classical music for two keyboards (the Soler con-

certi were originally written for two organs, and the Franck Prelude, Fugue & Variation was originally for piano and harmonium.)  

Daniel Espie is a talented young pianist, and the organist is…. well, it’s just me.  But I was clever enough to choose music where the 

pianist does the majority of the heavy lifting!  Piano & organ duet concerts aren’t that common, you might consider dropping in if 

you’re free. 

In truth, Daniel and I have had to work hard to prepare this duet concert, a lot of additional work on top of already busy lives.  So 

why do it?  Consider this: the musical culture in south Jersey has many parts, but one part is us, the musicians of our AGO chapter.  

In the January issue of The Diapason there is an interview with Anna Lapwood in which she speaks of her goals when she became 

one of the staff organists at the Royal Albert Hall in London, “I see all of our roles as organists as evangelists for the instrument……. I 

want to put the organ right at the middle of everything that the (Royal Albert) Hall’s doing, and I want it to be something that people talk about 

and think about..”  As it is in London, so it also goes here in south Jersey.  If we organists don’t keep pushing the organ into the fore-

front of our local cultural life….. who will? 

Go Iggles!  Soli Deo gloria. 

C H A P T E R   E M E R G E N C Y   F U N D 

Our Chapter has begun the sponsorship of a fund to provide short-term emergency aid to Chapter members who find themselves tempo-

rarily in need of assistance.  No dues money will be used for this aid, but tax-deductible contributions will be welcome at any time.  

The chapter Executive Committee will award aid as the need arises.  Any Chapter member may recommend a member in good 

standing who, for reasons such as illness or unemployment, deserves our help, by contacting the Dean.  All cases of course will be 

confidential, any discussions in the Executive Committee will occur in executive (unminuted) session.  There are two ways to con-

tribute to this cause: 1) when renewing your membership via ONCARD, you may elect to contribute an additional amount to the 

Emergency Fund; you may also contribute via ONCARD at any other time by using the “Make a Contribution” option from the 

ONCARD menu; 2) you may also send send your tax-deductible donation (as a check made out to SW Jersey Chapter AGO) to 

our Treasurer Chuck Gibson, marked for “Musicians’ Emergency Fund.” Mail to: 691 Willow Grove Road, Monroeville, NJ 08343-

4529. 

Dean’s Message continued from page 1 

Hospitality 

Nothing to report 

 

Cares and Concerns 

A thinking of you card was sent to Marilyn Rabbai. Please let me know if a card should be sent to someone. Thanks 

Cathy cmo125@aol.com or 856-214-1928 

Matters of Note - by Cathy O’Neill 
  



 

Positions Available/Substitute List -- by Peter Homon  

If you are available to substitute and would like to be included on this list, please contact Peter Homon, our Referral/

Position Coordinator.  

Please forward or refer any items concerning positions available or substitute needs to Peter at lapajar@yahoo.com or call  

856-952-5132.  

 

Positions Available: 

Luther Memorial Lutheran Church (Missouri Synod), Blackwood - O/D, no choir but would like to begin one, 3 manual Allen Renais-

sance, 9    a.m. svc. Contact Carlo Danesi 609-832-9702 or cpdanesi@yahoo.com. (3/21)  

First Baptist Church, Woodstown - O/D but the position can also be split.  9:30 service.  Additional details on  First Baptist Woodstown  

Website.  Contact Pastor Tim Joyce at 856-769-0214.  (2/24) 

St. Bartholomew's Episcopal Church, Cherry Hill - O/D, 10:00 service, rebuilding choir, 1982 and LEVAS hymnals, Contact Betsy Murphy 

at  856-424-2229 or Office@stbart-cherryhill.org,  (5/24) 

First Presbyterian Church, Woodbury Heights -  O/D of the Adult Choir, 11:00 Service (10:00 Summer) 1 weekly rehearsal, Salary com-

mensurate with experience. Please contact David Taylor at dtaylor86@comcast.net or 856-906-1636 (9/24) 

St. Matthew Lutheran Church (ELCA), Moorestown -  O/D, PT 20 hours, Adult Vocal and Handbell Choirs, services 8:15 and 10:00. Con-

tact Ethan Geehr at stmatthew@stmatthew-lutheran.org (9/24) 

St. Stephen's Lutheran Church , Feasterville, PA - O/D, 9:30 service, Adult Vocal and Bell Choirs, 19,000 - $25,000, piano skills help-

ful.  Contact Susan Gordon ststephensfeasterville@gmail.com  (12/24)   

St. Peter Episcopal Church, Clarkesboro -  O/D, 10 a.m. service, adult choir with Wednesday evening rehearsal, older Allen but plan-

ning to replace with new instrument, family oriented, using 1982 hymnal, Contact Rev. Mantelle Bradly 

revmmb@comcast.net.  (12/24)    

St. Paul's Presbyterian Church, Laurel Springs - permanent or interim O/D, Adult Choir, 10 a.m. service.  Contact Pastor Dasol King at 

917-886-7254 or dasolking@sppres.org.  (12/24) 

 

These musicians are available on Sundays and also for weddings and funerals other days:   

Irina Nenartovich 856-321-3465 (Medford) irinanenartovich@gmail.com (after 10:30AM on Sundays) 

Robert Powell 609-220-3558 (Collingswood) pianoboy88@hotmail.com  

Bob Scara 609-386-7268 (Burlington) rvscara@aol.com, Roman Catholic services only 

Katrina Wylie 856-217-9143 (Sewell) KatrinaWylie6@gmail.com 

 

These substitutes are available for weddings and funerals or Saturday work only:  

Misty Fiske, 302-535-6398 (Greenwich) mistypenguins@gmail.com  

Evelyn Larter, CAGO 856-358-1112 (Elmer) ERLarter@juno.com  

Cathy O’Neill, 856-214-1928 (Sewell, NJ) cmo125@aol.com  

Marilyn Rabbai, CAGO 856-589-3901 (Pitman) mwrabbai@verizon.net  

Matthew Smith, 630-800-8967 (Philadelphia) matt.smith2011@att.net  
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Greetings from Syracuse.  

One of Helen's bunnies and I are getting settled in nicely. Sorry I missed you 

for the January meet-up: I had planned to "drop in" via FaceTime, but lost 

track of the date & time - the new job is quite challenging. Thanks to my 

preparation gained from Helen and our chapter's great programs, my transi-

tion to this new church has been a piece of cake. No, the organ isn't in the 

OHS database yet (working on it Jonathan!), but the 1880s Wm. Johnson & 

Son tracker down the street is, and I'm looking forward to checking it out. 

Take care, 

David  

Greetings from David Reich 
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Steve Jones 

President 

788 Piney Hollow Road 

Hammonton, NJ  08037 

joness@comcast.net                          (609) 970-9131 
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Rae Ann Anderson, CAGO  

Miriam Bisbing, SPC 

Charlene Cranmer, AAGO, CAGO, SPC 

Lawrence DePasquale, CAGO  

Ruth O. Fink, AAGO, ChM  

Ethel H. Geist, CAGO  

Evelyn Larter, CAGO, SPC  

Marilyn Rabbai, CAGO, SPC  

David L. Rhody, SPC  

Glenn L. Rodgers, AAGO  

Joyce Ann Routon, CAGO, SPC  

Anderson, Rae Ann 

Arndt, Ruthann 

Bisbing, Miriam 

Dishong, Mark 

Doan, David 

Fenimore, William 

Gardener, Robert 

Gassaway, Gail 

Hatzold, Renee 

Homon, Peter 

Joshi, Layla 

Kirk, Guy 

AGO Certified Members  Thank You Patrons & Contributors  
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Langel, Gary  

Larter, Evelyn 

Nichols, Victoria 

Obarski, Stephen 

Owen, Joanne 

Rabbai, Marilyn 

Rhody, David 

Robinson, Christine 

Rodgers, Glenn 

Scara, Robert 

Stokking-Perry, Nancy 

Wylie, Katrina 

Our Advertisers -  

C.W.Gibson Pipe Organ Specialties; Evelyn Larter Music; RMcFarland@DafferOrgans; Beverly Pugh Flutist; Glenn Rodgers 

Organist 

S F O R Z A N D O  

        www.BeverlyPughFlutist.com 

!Choirchimes available!  3rd Octave Malmark Choirchimes - used only a few times, cost over $1,000 new.  Contact 

Peter Homon 856-952-5132.  

For Sale - YAMAHA Digital Keyboard - Model PSR-360with stand and music rack. Two years old - $125.00 

Call or text Anthony Falatico - 856-325-8514 
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Sforzando is the official publication of the SouthWest Jersey Chapter of the American Guild of Organists.  

The AGO is a multi-denominational, non-profit organization chartered by the Board of Regents of the 

University of the State of New York in 1896. 

 

EDITOR & PUBLISHER:  Glenn L. Rodgers, gcrodgers@aol.com 

OFFICIAL PHOTOGRAPHER:  Joe Routon 

REFERRAL & POSITIONS AVAILABLE COORDINATOR:  Peter Homon, lapajar@yahoo.com, (856)952-5132 

PROFESSIONAL CONCERNS COORDINATOR:  David Rhody, drhody1@comcast.net; (856)795-6735 

 

CHAPTER OFFICERS 

DEAN:  Jonathan Stark, jonstark47@gmail.com 

TREASURER/REGISTRAR:  Chuck Gibson, gibsonorgntnr@aol.com 

SECRETARY:  Cathy O’Neill, cmo125@aol.com 

 

S F O R Z A N D O  

Sforzando is published on the 1st of the month September through June. 

Please submit all material to be included in the publication by the  

25th of the preceding month. 

gcrodgers@aol.com 

mailto:drhody1@comcast.net
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